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From the Principal

KEY DATES
Friday, 13th April, 2018 
Term 1 Concludes

Monday, 30th April, 2018 
Term 2 Commences

Wednesday, 2nd May, 2018 
ANZAC Day Ceremony

Friday, 4th May, 2018 
School Photo Day

Monday, 7th May, 2018 
Staff Formation Day - College Closed 
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This term has been jam packed with so many wonderful events and opportunities and I thank everyone 
here at the College for their hard work and commitment, and the many additional hours that our staff 
have contributed to ensure our students have the best possible experiences here at St Patrick’s Marist. 

Last week marked a most significant time for us as Christians as we remembered the events and 
circumstances of Jesus’ suffering, death and resurrection. During last week, as we made our final 
preparations of prayer, fasting and alms giving we purposefully paused, taking time for deep reflection 
on our own lives and our response to Jesus’ sacrifice. Our long journey to the font culminated in the 
three days that make up the Easter Triduum. These three days drew us into the mystery of our salvation. 
On Easter Sunday, we celebrated with joy in what God has done for us in his Son Jesus Christ. I thank 
Mr Paton, Mr Moussa and Mr Hornby for their organisation and our Year 7 students and the Social 
Justice group who were involved in our Easter Liturgy last Thursday. 

On Good Friday, Mr Moussa and Mr Gabrael gathered with 13 of our students to walk 17.5 km from 
Blacktown (The Cathedral) to Parramatta Cathedral for the annual Good Friday walk, joining Bishop 
Vincent and Catholic Youth Parramatta, journeying overnight through six parishes in prayer, solidarity 
and reflection. I thank Mr Moussa for his wonderful support and the outstanding work he is doing with 
our Youth Ministry group.

Easter is a seven week season of joy and grace. Starting with the Triduum in Holy Week, and ending 
with Pentecost Sunday, this 50 day season has been called “the radiant centre of the liturgical year.” We 
keep celebrating so that we might continue to enter into the meaning of the resurrection and to deepen 
the way it touches our daily lives.

Attendance and Reports:

As our school term comes to a close and Interim reports arrive, it is a good time for students to reflect 
on the goals that they set when meeting with Ms Hagarty and Mr Scanlon at the start of the year. Good 
results and satisfaction come from taking pride in our work, aiming high and being consistent each and 
every lesson, each and every day. In 2018, our Parent / Teacher / Student interviews will reflect a move 
towards student led interviews. 

We have been focussing on attendance and I am happy to say that we have a consistently good 
attendance rate.  However, we do have a number of students who are falling into the emerging category. 
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Star of Peace

The Mission of Marist schools is to lead young people in the way of Mary, to know and love God  
in the belief that they all can become good Christians and good Citizens.



St Patrick’s Marist College, Dundas Star of Peace | Page 2

It is so important that students are in class every day. During an instructional walk this week, I noticed a number of students had unfinished work. 
Their excuse was that they were away on that day. In partnership, we need to make sure that any missed work is caught up by students as soon 
as they return. Most of our work is posted on Google classroom every day.

Semester 1 Captains

I would like to congratulate the following students on being elected to the SRC for Semester 1, 2018.  They have been fully endorsed by their peers 
and teachers to lead the way as Marists within the College.  We wish them well for this Semester.

Reminders for our School Community

If, at any time, you find that you have a concern with the school, you are encouraged to contact the College and speak to the relevant Teacher, 
Leader of Learning, Assistant Principal and/or myself.

It is always our aim to work with all members of our school community to ensure that we do our very best to provide a productive, safe and 
enjoyable learning experience for our students and professionally fulfilling experience for our staff.

If you would like to raise a concern, the Catholic Education Office of Parramatta has guidelines for ensuring that complaints are handled fairly. 
Information about how you can handle complaints informally or formally can be found in our College Diary and on our College website www.
stpatsdundas.catholic.edu.au  as well as our system website www.parra.catholic.edu

This week we were given the exciting news that the CEDP capital works program has now been approved and funding for the redevelopment of 
learning spaces to replace the current Block A rooms. 2018 will be a year of planning and preparation, with building to commence we hope at the 
start of 2019. We will share the journey with you throughout the year. 

A new interactive online safety tool for parents and carers has been developed by the Office of the eSafety Commissioner. Please go the following 
link for more information: https://bit.ly/2q5di1U

Our Mother’s Day Liturgy is coming on the 11th of May. The Invitation letter is attached to this newsletter and has been sent to all families from Mr 
Paton.

Next term students return on Monday 30th April. They are expected to be in full winter uniform.

As we come to the end of the term, I ask that we take a moment to be truly grateful for all that we have and I ask for your prayers for a number of 
families in our community who have someone with a very serious illness.

Mrs Angela Hay

CHAVOIN EDWIN LUDOVIC MACKILLOP PAUL XAVIER

YEAR 7
CAPTAINS

Sophie Klamer Annabella 
Mejalli Cooper Smith Chelsea King Eva Galati Michael Makary

YEAR 7  
VICE CAPTAINS

Christian 
Boumalhab Ethan Harrigan Benjamin Fairall Chelsea Mejalli Miel Steven 

Talampas
Carissa Gallagher

YEAR 8
CAPTAINS

Melanie Carlson Sudhish 
Bheemreddy Craig Zvidzo Angelina Doueihi Lucas Garcia-Kane Allison Lee

YEAR 8  
VICE CAPTAINS

Aleksandr 
Zhigunov

Brooke 
MacKenzie Chelsea Ceely Thomas Samany Cooper Rennie Isabelle Saba

YEAR 9
CAPTAINS

Gemma Smythe Zachary Bond Christian Long Alexander 
Johnson Lara Brimicombe Vinz Munda Cruz

YEAR 9  
VICE CAPTAINS Nicholas Ross Chris Litsas Mathew Hunter Kaitlyn Brain Joseph Sadek Isabelle Joseph

YEAR 10
CAPTAINS

Alyssa Kasemsri Imogen 
Harrigan Isabella Fairall Natalie Mejalli Madison Sloane Nicholas Scardilli

YEAR 10 
VICE CAPTAINS Julius Palmon Eliza Arathoon Tahlia Foye Eve Watson Claudia Ball Elina Myeong

YEAR 11
CAPTAINS

Sophia 
McCaughan Max Wahbe Laura Montiel Monica Le Melody Yalda Rebekah Meafou

YEAR 11  
VICE CAPTAINS Micky Nader Bernadette 

Martinez Max Johnson James Furolo Hanna Sadek Hovig Melkonyants
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New Staff
KATHERINE MAISH 
Instructional Leader / Learning Coach 

I am please to have joined the St Patrick’s Marist community. Coming from Sydney 
Catholic Schools, originally Marist Sisters’ College, Woolwich as HSIE Leader of 
Learning and Gifted Education Coordinator, and most recently Bethany College, 
Hurstville. There I held the position of Leader of Pedagogy as a member of the College 
Leadership Team and was responsible for whole school improvement, improved student 
learning performance, staff professional learning, implementation and embedding of 
the College School Wide Pedagogy/Vision for Learning, whole school literacy initiatives 
and the College Gifted Education Newman Programme. I will also be working in this 
capacity at St. Patrick’s Marist College, Dundas, more specifically leading staff through 
the College’s own Vision for Learning, Enquiry Based Learning and Project Based 
Learning pedagogies, supporting staff in their practice and working to continually strive 

for improved student learning gains in literacy and numeracy. I will also use my skills in differentiated curriculum 
design and strategic planning to assist in creating an environment in which every student can flourish and achieve 
to their potential. I have a particular passion for Assessment in all its forms, and was selected as a member 
of Sydney’s Catholic School’s Assessment Working Party in 2016. My other passion is in the area of Gifted 
Education, and I am currently paving the way for a Gifted programme to be established here at St Patrick’s Marist 

ANTHONY ZHANG
Science Teacher 

I am the new Science/Physics teacher here at St. Patrick’s Marist College and have 
come from Christian Brothers High School Lewisham. I am very excited to be a part of 
the community here at St. Patrick’s Marist College. I have a strong passion in education 
and willing to support students’ diverse needs and provide a safe and engaging learning 
environment to all students. I love sports and I am looking forward to contributing my time 
to the better future of the school and community.

DENNIS CONTEMPLACION

Science Teacher

I have been shaping the minds and hearts of young people for 24 years as a teacher in the key 
learning areas of Science, Mathematics and Religion. This includes teaching in both Catholic 
and government schools as well as being the Science Leader of Learning at Loyola Senior High 
School and Delany College. I am also an enthusiast in health and fitness education particularly 
in the field of endurance sport. With gratitude, I commence my journey here at St Patrick’s as 
a keen member of the Science faculty. I am very excited to immerse myself as an educator in 
the Marist tradition.

STEPHANIE THOMPSON
Teacher Librarian 

It is exciting to be the Teacher Librarian at St Patrick’s Marist College. I am passionate about 
Young Adult fiction and love reading books, talking about books, and adding new books to 
my ‘to read’ list. In addition to a Bachelor of Arts/Diploma of Education (Secondary), I have 
a Master of Arts specialising in Children’s Literature. For the past three years I have been 
working in alternative education, with two years spent teaching in Bathurst. I have had other 
teaching roles including two years teaching English in Singapore. When I’m not teaching, I 
love to travel, hang out with my cats, and go bushwalking. 
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Business Manager
SCHOOL BAG SURVEY

School bags with wheels

Thank you to the parents who responded to the survey. We had a good response rate, indicating that there is quite 
some interest in school bags with wheels. I will now continue to pursue this option (with/without shoulder straps) with 
our supplier. 

Junior Boys Tie

The new Junior Boys Ties are due to be delivered to the College next week. The ties will be sold from the Uniform shop 
for $20 each.  

To assist in ensuring a smooth turnout of the new tie, we will organise a time that each Year 7 boy will be able to attend 
the uniform shop to purchase their tie on Wednesday (11th April) and Thursday (12th April).  So that this can be done 
quickly and with minimal disruptions to lessons, the boys are to bring an envelope with the $20 enclosed and their name 
and homeroom noted on the front of the envelope. 

Lost Property / Uniform Shop

Please note that there is a large amount of lost property located in the Uniform Shop.  Please remember to come to Lost 
Property to collect lost items:- sport clothes, jumpers, drink bottles, pencil cases, umbrellas, etc.  The Uniform Shop is 
open each Wednesday and Thursday.

Ms Vicki Fraser
Business Manager

 Assistant Principal
TEACHING AND LEARNING

Year 12 Examinations 

As the Year 12 Examinations conclude on the 6th April, classes will resume for students in Week 11. This provides 
opportunities for senior students to seek feedback from the examinations with the return of some of the exams marked 
and returned prior to the end of term. Senior students ought to also expect that the term break is a time for revision 
and further study for each of their course with some teachers offering holiday classes. Senior students are strongly 
encouraged to attend these if offered. 

Interim Reports Years 7 to 11

Interim Reports will be mailed home at the end of next week which will provide an overview of your son/daughter’s 
application, effort and engagement with each of their subjects this term. Please take time to discuss the results from 
these reports with your child and set term 2 goals to continue to build on the success of Term 1 and / or identify areas 
for growth and change. 

Year 12 & 11 Parent Teacher Interviews 

A reminder that Year 11 Parent Teacher interviews will be held on 8th May in the College Library. This provides a timely 
opportunity to meet your child’s Preliminary teachers and seek feedback on their progress thus far. An emailed letter with 
booking details for interviews will be sent out this week.

Year 12 Parent Teacher interviews will be on 16th May in the College Library. Your son/daughter’s reports will be sent 
home with them on 11th of May. This also provides a timely opportunity to meet your child’s HSC teachers and seek 
feedback on their progress at this midway point of their courses. An emailed letter with booking details for interviews will 
be sent out next week.

Student Diaries

I ask that you assist your son/daughter to use their diary well. Parents are asked to sign the front of the diary accepting 
all policies contained in the diary. Good planning and organisation will greatly assist them in their learning. Please make
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sure that you sign the diary each week; it is an excellent resource that, when utilised, will assist students with their 
learning. 

Students need to get into the habit of writing down each subject for each period each day. Ideally this should be done on 
the weekend for the week ahead (highlight practical subjects that require students to bring equipment). Students are to 
write down homework when it is set and revision is to be undertaken when there is no set homework. Assignment due 
dates can also be placed in this section. 

Use of  Devices at Home

Technology is a normal part of our contemporary world and at school the use of technology is a tool to build the 
necessary skills of communication, collaboration and creativity. However, can I remind parents and caregivers that 
students can use their workbooks to complete homework, hand written work that is neat is also encouraged. We also 
encourage our students to be visible in the home environment when using their devices or to use the family device 
rather than their personal one. The College only uses the Google Platform (Google Classroom, Doc, Slides etc) which 
all students can access through any device at home. Your supervision and support when students are completing tasks 
at home is recommended.  

Mr J. Scanlon 
Assistant Principal - Innovation, Teaching and Learning

Assistant Principal
MOTHERS DAY LITURGY

As a core focus of our Marist community and spirituality is the person of Mary, the mother of Jesus and the first disciple. 
Mary’s response to Jesus is what we seek to model as both staff and students reflecting our Marist charism that was 
inspired by St Marcellin Champagnat. As a mother, Mary experienced the joys, blessings, challenges and hardships of 
any parent. It is this journey of motherhood that we celebrate on Mother’s Day as sons and daughters.

We would like to invite you, especially the mothers and grandmothers of our College community, to join us in a special 
Mother’s Day Liturgy here at the College. It is hoped your son and/or daughter will also join you to celebrate this Mass 
as well.

The Liturgy will be held in the La Valla Centre at the College on Friday 11th May at 2:15pm. Could you please ensure that 
your child returns the permission slip (letter attached) if you are attending by Friday 4th May.

We look forward to you joining us on this day and celebrating the gift and blessings of motherhood.

SAFETY TOOL FOR  PARENTS / CARERS

The Office of  the eSafety Commissioner - New Online Safety Tool

Whether you’re a parent, carer, aunt, uncle or grandparent it can be a difficult task keeping up with young people and 
technology or even knowing when and how to start the conversation about online safety in your household. 

Meet Screen Smart Parent Tour—our new interactive self-reflective tool that helps parents and carers of pre and 
young teens keep on track with online safety.  Our 10 minute interactive tour is for parents of pre-teens and young teens 
(10 to 14 years). It has plenty of tips and practical steps along the way so you can help your child explore safely and 
manage online issues should they arise. This is especially important at this age as they strive for independence and 
peer acceptance.

The virtual tour takes you through six important online topics including social media, screen time, personal information, 
inappropriate content, cyberbullying and contact with strangers. Each topic offers practical tips and advice on how to 
allow children to explore safely and manage online issues if they arise.

Flyer attached to newsletter or visit link: https://esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent

JAPANESE VISIT

At our Assembly on Wednesday, we were fortunate to host a group of visiting Japanese students.  The Japanese 
students entertained us with a short overview of their lifestyle and culture which included how to use chopsticks and the 
correct wearing of their traditional dress. Our students were given then given opportunity to practise both aspects during 
their break. The Japanese students enjoyed our ‘Aussie Fare’ provided.
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Mr M. Paton
Assistant Principal - Mission and Wellbeing

YOUTH MINISTRY

The most important time in the Catholic Church’s calendar was commemorated at two large events organised by the 
Catholic Youth of Parramatta. St Patrick’s Marist was proudly represented at the Palm Sunday Mass and the Annual 
Good Friday Night Walk.

Palm Sunday

Holy Week began this year with the annual Palm Sunday walk from Parramatta Town Hall to St Patrick’s Cathedral. 
Every year, students from the Diocese take part in the short walk commemorating Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem. Some of 
our Year 11 students, Ben Duguid, Emma Gallagher, Micky Nader, Chris Saad and Claudia Sobral were glad to come 
along and participate, carrying the school banner and national flags to the cathedral. The walk was followed by Mass, 
led by Bishop Vincent who spoke about the sacrifice of Christ and its lesson for Catholics today. 

Good Friday Walk

Every year on Good Friday, students are invited to walk the 17.5 kilometre journey from St Patrick’s Church Blacktown 
to St Patrick’s Cathedral Parramatta. This year we had 13 students from the school participate in what was a very 
enjoyable, (albeit long) night. There were over 1500 walkers from all over the Diocese that took part. The night began at 
10.30pm at Blacktown with stops at the parishes of Seven Hills, Toongabbie, Campion College, St Paul’s Winston Hills, 
and St Monica’s Parramatta, ending around 6.30am the next morning at the Cathedral. At each Parish, two stations 
of the cross were performed with reflection of each that followed. Even in the early hours of the morning, our students 
were engaged thoughtfully in  the message that each station presented.  Micky Nader, Claudia Sobral, Emma Gallagher, 
Max Wahbe (Year 11), Narella Wakim, Natalie Mejalli, Jaymelee Boufrancis, Tayla Vanculenberg, Alex Chan, Catherine 
Azize, Caitlin Turner, Katarina Pan and Daniel Saad are all to be commended on their participation and for proudly 
representing the College.
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Mr D. Moussa
Youth Ministry Coordinator

Pastoral
YEAR 9

Reminder

To all students to continue to be engaged in their learning as the term comes to an end. The same standards of 
behaviour and learning are expected right up until the holidays. 

Attendance

A reminder to all Year 9 students that their attendance is required on the last days of term.  Any absence on the last day 
will require a doctors certificate. 

Congratulations

Congratulations to Ryan Conroy who recently competed in the Athletics Multi-Class State Championship at Homebush.  
Ryan received a Gold Medal in both the 800m and the 100m events and he was awarded a silver medal for his age 
group. 

Mr D. Berner
Pastoral Leader of Learning - Year 9

YEAR 7

On Friday of Week 8, Year 7 was involved in their first Formation Day at the College. Students learnt about the Catholic 
Social Teachings, specifically the Dignity of the Human Person. Students were in small groups and were asked to create 
a jingle based on the value of human life and to also create a role play on a scenario which portrayed people standing 
up for the common good. The creativity and enthusiasm was fantastic from each and every group with some very funny 
role plays!

In the afternoon session, students listened to a guest speaker from the Jesuit Refugee Service, Elizabeth, who gave 
the students an insight into the life of a refugee. The students benefited greatly from this talk as it gave them a sense of 
appreciation of their lives and potential.
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Formation Day

Mr. Jared Hornby
Pastoral Leader of Learning - Year 7

Key Learning
SCIENCE
Year 11 Earth and Environmental Science
On Friday, 9th March, a group of fifteen Year 11 Earth and 
Environmental Science students accompanied by Ms Szaycz and 
Ms botto, carried out a field study in the area of Carlingford and 
Dundas Valley.  The excursion encompassed the topic and skills that 
we have een studying in the first weeks of term, focussing on the 
geological history of the Sydney Basin.  At the start of the excursion, 
we walked from St Patrick’s Marist to Telopea shops where we 
caught the bus to the top of Carlingford.  From here, we worked our 
way through the Pond’s Walk, down to Sir Mitchell Thomas reserve 
in Dundas Valley. Throughout the day, we stopped at six different 
locations, where each pair of students had the chance to take soil samples, identify the soil type, test the pH of the 
samples and test the water from various creeks and ponds.  Each pair carried a kit thoughout the day that contained 
all of the necessary equipment needed to carry out hands-on soil and water testing.  The kit included a pH testing kit, 
sample jars and charts.  We also collected extra samples that we took back to the laboratory for further testing.  Our last 
stop on the excursion, which is the subject of our depth study, was at Sir Thomas Mitchell reserve.  This area was the 
location of the Dundas Quarry, where a volcanic intrusion, 40 metres deep was present over 235 million years ago.  We 
were able to see the remains of the site, and collect samples of ‘blue metal’, a type of igneous rock.

This excursion supplied all of the students who attended with a deeper understanding of the hands-on components of 
Earth and Environmental Science.  Being given the opportunity to carry out the sample testing was a great experience 
that allowed us to see how our local area was formed.  Personally, I found the excursion especially interesting to see 
how the skills we discuss during class are put to use in the real world.  This excursion was an experience that we will all 
be able to carry through into Year 12 and in our further studies.

Lauren King
11 Xavier
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YEAR 9 ENGLISH

Sci-Fi Exhibition

On Thursday 22nd March, Year 9 English students held their Science Fiction Exhibition in the La Valla Centre. In groups, 
students prepared an interactive display to feature in this exhibition to explore the importance and role of the Science 
Fiction genre in understanding ethical problems and dilemmas. Each groups’ display showcased their understanding 
of the evolution of the Science Fiction genre and its role in helping humanity understand the potential problems of 
advancements in technology. 

Students worked hard to prepare their displays and developed creative ways of showcasing their understanding, 
including virtual reality experiences, interactive games and annotations of well-known films and stories. We loved seeing 
so many parents, family and friends of the community at the exhibition! Your support was greatly appreciated.

Congratulations to all of Year 9 for your efforts with this project! Thank you also the Year 9 English teachers who 
facilitated this exhibition and made this wonderful learning experience possible. 

Ms E. Gray
Assistant Leader of Learning - English
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SPORT

PDSSSC TOUCH FOOTBALL

On Wednesday, 28th March students competed 
in the PDSSSC Touch football Gala Day at 
Werrington. The Open girls performed extremely 
well on the day. Their attitude and team 
cohesion was professional. This team cohesion 
allowed them to win their competition pool and 
make the Semi Finals. The girls were very 
polite and respectful to coaches and referees 
throughout the entire day, as well as all players 
demonstrating sportsmanship on and off the field. 
Congratulations to Josie Bee, Rebecca Donaghy 
and Ellie Han who were selected to play at the 
NSWCCC Touch Championships.

The Junior girls also performed exceptionally well 
in a very high standard competition, in which they 
played 6 pool games. Unfortunately, they started 
the day off slowly having 2 draws with teams they 
should have beaten, and their only loses of the 
day coming against the 2 finalists; which did not 
allow them to make it past the pool stages. The 

girls played with great spirit and enthusiasm and represented themselves and the school highly and should be 
commended on their efforts. Special congratulations goes to Thea Prasetya for being selected to play at the 
NSWCCC Touch Championships.

Mrs M. Donaghy and Mr R. James
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Mother’s Day Liturgy 
 

4th April, 2018 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

 

As a core focus of our Marist community and spirituality is the person of Mary, the mother of 

Jesus and the first disciple. Mary’s response to Jesus is what we seek to model as both 

staff and students reflecting our Marist charism that was inspired by St Marcellin 

Champagnat. As a mother, Mary experienced the joys, blessings, challenges and hardships 

of any parent. It is this journey of motherhood that we celebrate on Mother’s Day as sons 

and daughters. 

 

We would like to invite you, especially the mothers and grandmothers of our College 

community, to join us in a special Mother’s Day Liturgy here at the College. It is hoped your 

son and / daughter will also join you to celebrate this Mass as well. 

 

The Liturgy will be held in the ​La Valla Centre at the College on Friday 11​th​ May at 2:15 
pm. Could you please ensure that your child returns the permission slip below if you 
are attending by Friday 4th May. 
 
We look forward to you joining us on this day and celebrating the gift and blessings of 

motherhood.  

 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mr Matthew Paton 

Assistant Principal Mission and Wellbeing 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

 

I / we will be attending the Mother’s Day Mass on the 11 ​th​ of May at 2:15pm. 

 

Parent/guardian name/s:…………………………………………………….. 

 

 

My son/ daughter’s name/s:…….…………………………………….  

 

 

Homeroom:…………………… 
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The first Marist Brothers arrived in Australia on the ‘Star of Peace’ on 21st February, 1872.  On the 8th April, 1872, school commenced  
at St Patrick’s. Our Newsletter is named, ‘Star of Peace’, as it too, hopefully, brings peace and good news to our community.

Formation Day 
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Call us for FREE
1800 55 1800 Email us WebChat with us

We’re here for your kids, if they need support they can...

kidshelpline.com.au/parentsParents! For more information and resources, 
please check out our Kids Helpline parents section 
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BRAND NEW DANCE STUDIO! 
 
 

0452 214 474  
nicolesdancefactory@outlook.com  
www.nicolesdancefactory.com.au 

Unit 28, 14 Loyalty Road North Rocks 2151 NSW 
 
WE OFFER: 

¥ Ballet, Tap, Jazz, Lyrical, Hip-hop and Acro  
¥ Mums and Bubs day classes 
¥ After school classes ages 2-18 
¥ Adult classes aged 18+ 
¥ Private Lessons 
¥ Sprung Floors 
¥ Air- conditioned studios 
¥ Ample parking front and rear of the studio  
¥ Full-time reception staff  

 
 

FIRST 50 STUDENTS GET 50% OFF CLASSES FIRST TERM! 
 

 
OPEN/ ENROLMENT DAY 

Saturday 21st April 2018 10am-1pm 
 
 

Studio classes begin Monday 30th April 2018 
 
 
 

*Terms & Conditions apply 


